
Systems Management Group 
Meeting Minutes 

June 13, 2011 
 

Present: 
 

            Tomoko Gersch, Clear Paths                 Gary Heard, MC A/D 
            Annee Belanger, Community                Jim Russell, BCN 
            Scott Smith. CAPS                                Tim Murphy, BRS 
            Dwight Bowles, CAPS                          Cary Moller, CAPS 
            Jennifer Lief, PCMH                             Geoff Heatherington, PCMH 
            Dean Andetta, MCHCP                         Rod Calkins, MCHD 
 
  Meeting called to order at 1:00pm 

 

 
 

I. Data Discussion - Dean/Dwight 
 

 Dean stated we need to submit our lowest cost option in order to project 
the budget, primary care is the main place that we want to try and invest 
money. September 1st they are suppose to announce who gets what 
amounts of money and by October 1st then the rates and budgets are set for 
the next year. 

 Prescription drugs are off the table because the contract to pay for them is 
through PBM and all the rebates have been used by the state so there is 
really nothing left for us to come in on. 

 We are going to have to give them a budget for rate spent, so that will 
eliminate the surpluses we are running on in CD.   

 The fall back position with the hospital is the dmap fee for service when 
the hospital will not accept the capitation arrangement and that will allow 
us to reduce the fee schedule even more than it is now 

 Deans graph hand out……………….. 
 The state wide average is 20 for CD access to treatment and we are about 

14.66 
 The more you spend in chemical dependency the more your going to save 

in health plan costs. 
 Jim added that we have enough of a financial cushion to get things 

changing a little at a time so we don’t have to move it so dramatically fast. 
 Dean is willing to help plan ways to help engage physicians with the work 

we are trying to do and SBIRT, such as news letters and organizing 
meetings, along with other communications means he has available. 



 Dwight on indigent CD Data……………. 
 Scott added that his experience has been received requests to extend funds, 

for various reasons, and no one has requested an extension because they 
have not finished their EBP. 

 Scott did a UM visit last week and they are working on pulling it all 
together 

 

II. MPCHP Panel 
 

 Cary stated Detox Mentors are still in the planning stage, there might be 
some start up support to get it going 

 Tim Murphy added that he talked to the docs from Yamhill county about 
detox services and they are looking forward to this happening as well 

 Rod met with the Salem hospital and they did not have much information 
on the subject  

 Cary was thinking that at a staff meeting so people could have faces and 
names to who is doing this work 

 Dean added that there was a flyer that could be sent out, Scott created it so 
he will be sending it out 

 
III. SE66 Contract 2011-2012 

 
 Scott stated that the biggest difference is in the expectation of utilization 

of our system for Marion county serving 641 individuals with indigent 
funds 

 Cary added the two primary changes are now have indigent funds we need 
to serve with our 66 funds, folks that come into service and don’t engage, 
so they need to be in service for longer than 30 days to count as indigent 
folks 

 With the first run at this we should be ok and meet our threshold 
 They are needing us to insure that any clients that we provide services to 

under the 66 funds you are using the 65 code 
 Dwight explained that on roll over he has received all the open auths for 

the current fiscal year and they have 2 of the 3 agencies for everybody that 
is rolling over at that point and they are just waiting on one agency to 
submit theirs 

 
IV. Collaboration with Corrections 

 
 Tim Murphy stated that the Marion county drug court is paid for by 2 

contracts one is from Marion county drug court itself and the other is from 
community correction with sheriffs parole and probations and the sheriffs 



parole and probation decided not to fund drug court treatment as of July 1st 
and that’s about a 45% cut in drug court cost.  There is a conversation 
going on with the judge there is potentially money coming through the 
criminal justice system to help support drug court but that is not sure yet. 

 He also added that there was a treatment contract with Marion county 
community treatment and mentor services and that was cut from $200,000 
to $75,000. 

 Tomoko added that the drug court coordinator is writing many letters to 
get grants for the drug court 

 
 

Meeting Adjourned at 3:00 
Next meeting July 11, 2011 
Minutes by Shayla Pequeno 
 


